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Weekly Bulletin 1: Friday 8th January 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a difference a week makes… this time last week I am sure we were all enjoying a pleasant and positive 

Bank Holiday New Year’s Day, looking forward to a better 2021 and then Sunday and Monday happened!  

It is imperative that we try to keep positive though – we are in a different position to the last lockdown, we now 

have a vaccine and there is hope – just around the corner… We need to keep reminding ourselves of this so that 

we manage to get through the next few challenging weeks. 

I have already had a number of conversations with parents who are finding it hard. It will be and you can only 

do what you can manage. We completely understand that many of you are trying to juggle three full time jobs 

– your own job working from home, educating your child and being a parent. It is impossible. We know you are 

all trying your best but please do not feel guilty. Just do what you can – you are doing an amazing job!  

As always, the most important thing is the emotional well-being of your child. We already have been given 

additional funding for catch-up interventions for any children who need an additional boost following the last 

lockdown and I have no doubt that there will be even more funding after this lockdown. So if your child needs 

to ‘catch up’ on their return, there will be interventions and additional teaching support so do not worry – just 

do your best, be there for your child and try your best to be as positive as possible – they need you now more 

than ever! 

Thank You  

Your support for us all this week has been immense – thank you. I apologise if I have not replied to your email 

of support – I have had quite a few emails to deal with this week so have not always had the opportunity to 

respond and have had to prioritise my time. Likewise, it is always good to receive constructive feedback from 

parents as well. However, as already said, you all have differing needs, wants and wishes so it is impossible to 

meet all your requests. But please do not hesitate to email if you have a suggestion or idea which you think 

could improve what we offer for remote learning! 

 

I would also like to thank you for your support around the media reports earlier this week. This year, I feel as 

though the general public will be fed up of hearing my voice! BBC Radio Newcastle do tend to approach me for 

my opinions regarding educational issues at the moment. It is following these interviews that the press and 

local television then get in touch. I am not political but I am prepared to give an opinion. However, it is important 

to reiterate that whatever I say or do, is always with the very best interests of your children at the forefront of 

my mind. 

 

I would also like to thank you for the overwhelming support we have had from parents writing to Ofsted 

recently, following Gavin Williamson’s suggestion that parents complain to Ofsted if they are not happy with 

the home learning provision. Since that announcement, I am aware that we have a number of parents who have 

written to Ofsted, complimenting our school, the home learning provision and the care of their children. Again 

– thank you so much for your supportive and truly inspiring emails. If you would also like to take the time to 

complete the Ofsted Parent View that would also be useful. This can be found at:  parentview.ofsted.gov.uk 

 

Zoom Lessons 

These are the key part of the school day for all children learning from home. In these Zoom calls, they are being 

‘taught’ by their teacher. This input from the teaching staff, introduces all the teaching content for the child to 

then complete their independent work. Please do not let your child complete the independent work before the 

Zoom lesson as they have not yet had this key input and information. 



 

We are learning all the time and this week has, yet again, been a steep learning curve for us all. Now we all 

know that this is life for the next 5 weeks, I do think it will help our children to have a structure to their day.  It 

is also important that the children realise that these Zoom calls are ‘lessons’ and they should behave & dress 

accordingly. We would like to encourage them to sit appropriately, be dressed, only write on the chat when 

they are asked to write comments or answers and from next week, all teachers will ask children to stay on the 

call at the end if they have a specific question about the work or if they don’t understand something and would 

like it clarified. 

 

Recording of Zoom Lessons 

We have received a number of requests to record the Zoom lessons so that they can be accessed later on in the 

day for any parents who are juggling their own work and may have meetings at the same time. Whilst we do 

save them, we have struggled to upload them to eSchools as the files are too large. We are working on this and 

hope to have a solution early next week! 

 

Work Packs 

It is really important that, if you have hard copies of work packs, this work is kept safely and returned to school. 

We suggest that parents return them to school to be marked, when collecting the next work pack. We do need 

to monitor the children’s work and if there are any issues, then your child’s class teacher will get back to you. 

The returned work packs will be kept in isolation over the weekend and so will not be marked until the following 

week. 

 

Timetables 

Each year group will be producing a suggested timetable for the school day. This will include times for Zoom 

calls, completing independent work, reading time, breaks & lunch, twitter challenge, mindfulness/emotional 

wellbeing activities, helping out at home, Worship/Assembly, CBBC education channel programmes and a 

physical activity. Obviously these will be just suggestions, but we know from the previous lockdown that many 

parents appreciated this and helped them to structure the day for their children. 

Worship/Assembly 

I do apologise to all those families who could not get on the Zoom Worship on Wednesday afternoon.  We did 

not realise that we had a limit of 100 members to each meeting! We are currently sorting out this issue and a 

normal service should resume again next week! The links for this will have to be changed and will updated on 

the class pages and emailed out to parents on Monday. It was wonderful to see so many smiling faces on that 

screen!  

 

Twitter Challenges 

It is great to see so many children and families taking part in these. I will post a variety of challenges every 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday. ‘PE with Joe’ (Wicks) will be available again three times a week and Mr Graham 

will post his P.E. challenges on the other two days (Tuesday and Thursday.) It is good to have our very own, 

home-bred Joe Wicks on the staff! 

 

 

Food Parcels for Children Eligible for Free School Meals 

For those children who are eligible for free school meals and who are not in school, we are providing food 

parcels. Parents have been contacted this week and they are ready to collect for anyone who responded to the 

text. All families who are eligible will be sent a text on a Monday and the office must be informed by the 

Wednesday so that they can be ordered for collection on a Friday. If you have any questions, please just email 

the school office. 

 



Year 6 Statutory Tests 

I am sure that many of our Year 6 parents will have listened with interest to Gavin Williamson’s announcement 

on Wednesday about the cancellation of the Year 6 statutory tests in 2021. This has to be the right decision 

bearing in mind the circumstances. I am sure some of the children will be disappointed as they know this week 

is so special for lots of reasons other than the tests – such as the special breakfasts and their lunch at Deanos! 

Please be reassured, like last year, that our Year 6 children will not miss out and that they will enjoy as many of 

the usual special treats as possible! 

 

Key Worker and Vulnerable Children Places 

Thank you so much for your understanding regarding the places in school.  I know many of you will have read 

the government guidelines around how these places can be allocated. It is essential that we offer our vulnerable 

children, as well as key worker children, places in school and this has taken some time planning and organise. 

We have certain health and safety guidelines we have to adhere to meaning that we are now full in some year 

groups and have a small number of places in other year groups. However, we are still waiting for further 

guidance from the Department for Education around our updated risk assessment and maximum numbers we 

can accommodate. If this does change, then we will be back in touch and may be able to offer more places. Just 

bear with us please – we are doing everything we can as quickly as we can. 

 

We will always try to help and support you whenever we can. If your circumstances change and you believe you 

might be eligible for a place, feel free to email me but please bear in mind that we already have over 4 times as 

many children in school as in the summer and we still have more children joining us next week. We now know 

that schools are vectors for transmission of the new Covie-19 variant, so I must reiterate that the safest place 

for your child to be at the moment is at home. This protects your child, your family and our whole school 

community. 

 

Increased data allowances on mobile devices  

There is a scheme that has been introduced by the government which temporarily increases data allowances 

for mobile phone users on certain networks. This is to enable children to access remote education and is for 

any family who: 

 Do not have fixed broadband at home 

 Cannot afford additional data for their devices 

 Are experiencing disruption to their face-to-face education 

 

If your data is with one of the following networks, you might be able to benefit from the scheme: 

 Three 

 Smarty 

 Virgin Mobile 

 EE 

 Tesco Mobile 

 Sky Mobile 

 O2 

Other providers may join the scheme at a later stage.  

We are able to request mobile data increases for parents – if you think you could benefit from this, please 

email the school office and they will be in touch for further information from you. 

 

4G Wireless Routers 

The Department for Education (DfE) is providing 4G wireless routers for disadvantaged children to help them 

get online and access remote education. If you have no access to wifi and think you may qualify for this, please 

get in touch with the school office and we will liaise with you to find out if you could be eligible. 



Using an Xbox and Playstation to Access eSchools 

We realise that electronic devices may be in great demand in your household at the moment. However, you 

can connect to eSchools using a Playstation or an Xbox. Attached to this letter is a crib sheet with instructions 

detailing how you can connect an Xbox and a Playstation to eSchools. Please note that the Zoom app can be 

downloaded to both platforms, which may help your children access the live lessons. We hope you find this 

useful. 

 

Winter Family Support Fund 

As a result of COVID, many families who were already struggling, have had additional financial pressure placed 

upon them. For many families, they are facing one of the costliest times of year with the additional costs 

associated with the winter months. Durham County Council are providing a ‘Winter Family Support Fund’ as a 

result of one-off funding received from the government. School can apply for a grant to support any family who 

is facing financial difficulties and to ensure children have essential household items and clothing to keep them 

warm, safe and secure during winter. 

 

Funding can be secured for: 

 Kitchen equipment    cooker/ fridge/freezer/washing machine/tumble dryer 

 Furniture     bed/mattress/wardrobe/table & chairs/drawers/bedside 

cabinet 

 Baby Equipment    moses basket/cot/ child car seat/pram/pushchair 

 Flooring  

 Household electricals and essentials microwave/pots & pans/vacuum 

cleaner/bedding/towels/curtains      ironing board/kitchen bin 

If you are facing financial difficulties, please do get in contact with us. The money is there to be used. Every 

request will be dealt with in the greatest of confidence. Mrs Marklew, our Business Manager will submit all 

applications on our behalf. If you would like to be considered for this fund, please contact either myself or Mrs 

Marklew and we will liaise with you to submit the application: j.marklew@lanchesterep.net  

 

Early Years News 

We would like to say a big thank you to you for engaging with the activities we have set on Evidence Me so far. 
It is wonderful to see how proud the children are of their achievements. Please feel free to go back to activities 
which have interested and inspired your child. Repetition of skills is so important for the children’s learning. 

If you are having any problems with accessing the materials or uploading to Evidence Me, please email your 
child’s teacher. http://help.evidence.me/evidence-me-help-for-parents/ is a good first source of help if you are 
unsure of what to do. We occasionally miss the comments you add on to our posts, so it is always best to get in 
direct contact if you need any support. 

Positive Thinking  

A flower does not think of competing with the flower next to it. It just blooms. 

As usual, if there is anything at all that you would like to talk about, or that is concerning you, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at school. We are here to help and will get back to you as soon as possible. 

Yours sincerely, 

Jane Davis 

Mrs Jane Davis 
Head Teacher 
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